Dear Parents/Guardians,

I am excited about the opportunity to teach World History to your son or daughter during the 2019-2020 school year.  World History is a general course in the civilizations of the world from ancient times to present day.  We will spend time studying past and present civilizations of Asia, Africa, Europe, South America and North America.  We will look at how these various cultures and ethnicities interacted and learned from one another.  We will also spend time examining health issues with these peoples and initiatives taken to prolong life expectancy.  WORLD HISTORY IS REQUIRED FOR GRADUATION!  YOU MUST PASS WORLD HISTORY TO GRADUATE FROM ANY HIGH SCHOOL IN NORTH CAROLINA!!
Grades will be determined by the following scale in all World History courses regardless of the teacher; HONORS: Tests 50%, Quizzes 25%, Classwork 15% and Homework 10%.  STANDARD: Tests 45%, Quizzes 25%, Classwork 20% and Homework 10%.  Students who need additional support at the end of the first quarter will receive an Academic Recovery Plan that will map out specific actions that the student can take to meet the standards to pass the class.  If your child misses a day of class, please have them come see me so we can work together to get the make-up work done.  
At Athens Drive we will have Athens Advantage Time.  This is time during the school day where students can make up missed assignments or work to improve their grades.  Any student with a grade below a 75 or that is missing an assignment will be required to stay in Advantage Time to complete make up work.  Advantage time for all classes will be connected to the period a student has that class on Wednesdays.  All students will remain in class during Advantage time, but only those with a grade below a 75 will need to be making up work.
Students at Athens Drive are expected to uphold the Athens Drive Honor Code.  In cases where a violation of the honor code is suspected, the student(s) will be invited to meet privately with the instructor, the behavior discussed and necessary paperwork will be submitted according to ADHS Academic Integrity Violation Procedures. 
I also have a class website so you can stay informed of our progress and assignments.  The address is westbrookclasses.weebly.com.  I will have a copy of the course syllabus and classroom expectations on the website.

Dates of importance; OPEN HOUSE: September 5 @ 6:00 pm, INTERIMS: Week of September 23 and December 2.
I look forward to a rewarding year for both your child and myself.  If you need to discuss your child’s progress or performance at any time, contact me at Athens Drive (233-4050) and I will return your phone call.  The best way to reach me is through email, my address is: wwestbrook@wcpss.net.  Per new WCPSS policy, I can only respond to emails from students if they are sent through THEIR WCPSS ACCOUNT.  If your child needs help, I will be available after school from 2:18-3:00.  Have them let me know during class if they are coming by.

Sincerely 

Ryan Westbrook

